

CITY OF SHELLEY
COUNCIL MEETING
MINUTES

DECEMBER 11, 2024

PRESENT: Mayor Stacy Pascoe
Council Members: Kim Westergard, Jeff Kelley,
and Sean Kress
Public Work Director: Justin Johnson
Police Chief: Chad Purser
Recreation Director: Mikel Anderson
City Building Inspector/Planner: Jordon Johnson
Attorney: B.J. Driscoll
City Clerk/Treasurer: Lisa Ybarra

Pledge of Allegiance: Jordon Johnson
Prayer: Sean Kress

The meeting was opened at 7:35 p.m.

Don moved, Kim seconded to approve the consent calendar:

Council Meeting Minutes of November 13, 2024

Approval of October Expenditures

Approval of October Overall Budget & Treasurer's Report

Building Permits:

GSE Construction - Commercial	JJ Builders – Single Family
David Bautista - Accessory Building	JJ Builders – Single Family
Chris Nelson - Single Family	JJ Builders – Single Family
Chris Nelson - Single Family	JJ Builders – Single Family
Erick Andersen - Single Family Addition	JJ Builders – Single Family
Leland Jensen - Single Family	JJ Builders – Single Family
Pro Floor System - Commercial	

A roll call vote was taken: Sean – aye, Jeff – aye, Kim – aye, one absent. Approved unanimously.

Jake Jolley and Bryan Sargent – Consider Acceptance of the Wind River Phase 4 Subdivision

Justin said that the retention pond is degrade minus sprinklers and hydro seed. There are three street lights in the phase that are not energized but have been called into Rocky Mountain Power. Justin said they are waiting for them to have the lights hooked up and that other than that the meter pits, water, sewer, storm drains are ready to go. B.J. asked if these could be tied in with the CO's but it was mentioned by Bryan that the CO's will be done sometime within the next month or two. The Mayor mentioned that this time of year it is hard to do the hydroseeding but when making a motion, there should be a stipulation of when the retention pond, sprinkler system and hydro seed will be done. Kim moved, Sean seconded to approve the Wind River Phase 4 Subdivision with the stipulation that retention pond, hydro seeding, sprinkler system and the three lights be activated before July 15, 2025. Approved unanimously.

Justin Johnson – Consider to Adopt Meter Detail

Justin said that there were changes on the meter. According to the notes in the Shelley Water Meter Package, the meter shall be Kamstrup: FLOWIQ series 2200 1" for residential and FLOWIQ series 3200 for commercial. The material list on the Shelley Water Meter Package list Kamstrup water meter. Justin mentioned that everything else on the Meter Detail was left alone because it has been like that for a lot of years and works great. The only change that was wanted to be done was the for the language for the meter side. Kim motioned, Jeff seconded to change the wording on the Adopt the Meter Detail. Approved unanimously.

Justin Johnson – Consider Snow Ordinance

Justin mentioned that he and the Chief visited a couple of weeks ago. The current Ordinance allow them to remove vehicles, trailers, motorhomes, etc. off the road during a snow event is when we issue a snow proclamation. Justin mentioned that in the past he looked at the snow proclamation as an emergency and when they would plow the trucks were all in a straight line but with the new equipment that has been purchased in last couple of years, the trucks will now be offset with the new loader. If there is a vehicle on the small streets it will not work to load snow the way they would like too. Justin mentioned that if they issue a proclamation when they are going to haul a subdivision to get cars off the road. An example is that on a 2" snow event, they would not haul the snow and they could go around the cars and kick it to the curb and gutter but on a 3"- 4" snow event then the snow will be hauled. Justin asked the Council how they would like to proceed and that they have always made it work with the equipment that they had but with the newer equipment and the upgrades it is going to be difficult to get equipment down if there are vehicles on the road. Kim mentioned that we could leave everything as is as long as we can use the snow proclamation for more than just emergencies. The Mayor asked Justin that if we get 2" of snow, he could work around the cars and just push the snow to the curb and go back later when we get more and haul it off. Justin said that his issue is when they are hauling the snow. Justin mentioned that it is nice to have vehicles off the road, it is a safety thing for them to weave in and out of the vehicles along the curb and gutter and if Council wanted to leave the vehicles, he could work around them but when it is time to haul, he does need to have the vehicles off the roads in the small subdivision. Sean mentioned that if someone is parked on the street and the plows are out, they risk getting ticketed. Justin mentioned that they have done that in the past but if a someone goes to work later and the storm hit during the time they are off it makes it difficult. Kim mentioned that this year to try doing more proclamation and see how it works as a trial and error. The Chief mentioned that if he only has one day-shift Officer and a snow proclamation is issued and he gets day calls, he won't be able to go with the City Crew and move cars. One thing that Chad and Justin talked about is maybe calling another Officer in when a proclamation is issued just to be help the city crew to try to get as many cars off the road. Chad asked if the Council would be okay with him calling an Officer to come in on overtime to work the City Crew anytime the City issues a snow proclamation. Kim and Sean agreed it would be discretion. Sean mentioned that it could be extremely urgent to get cars off as quickly as possible. Chad mentioned he would coordinate with Justin.

Justin Johnson – Railroad Crossing Discussion

Justin mentioned he had a meeting with the Railroad and the State two weeks ago. They talked about two crossings. The first one was the one on Fir and Highway 91, they want to put in some new lights, new signage. The concrete padding that is there has shifted with one end in the air and one end in the ground and they want to get that fixed. Justin also mentioned that there is an agreement with the State that the State handles any of the signs on the side of the highway and the City handles any pavement markings on the road. Justin mentioned that he will be having meetings with the State and the Railroad throughout the winter and this would be a Spring project with some updates. The second crossing Justin mentioned was the one by the big park on Oak Street. Justin mentioned that the crossing is really terrible. There were a couple of things that could be done. Justin mentioned that if the Council wanted to give it up and then ever wanted to get it back, the City has to give up three crossing to get a new crossing in town. This was only an option that they talked about. The Mayor said we weren't giving it up. Justin said that another option is going in and putting a band aid on it by putting a little bit of asphalt in-between the tracks and on the edges. Justin mentioned a third option. The third option would be looking for funding from the State but they are 7 years out. The funding could widen the crossing to 24'. Justin mentioned that he did not think there would a light but there would be some new signage and concrete pads, wire approach, new asphalt. The Mayor gave his opinion and mentioned to go into the next year and build it up and look for funding so in 7 years we would be able to widen it. Sean mentioned not to give it up and to do whatever to preserve it and growing it.

Title 10-16-7 – Consider Setting Minimum PSI Standards for Subdivision

P & Z held a Public Hearing at their November meeting and recommended the Council to adopt the PSI Standard of 45 PSI Domestic and 25 PSI for Fire which DEQ had a minimum requirement is 40 PSI for Residential home and 20 PSI for Fire. Jordon mentioned that this would give a buffer for when subdivisions come in and not fall under the 40 PSI. Kim asked if Copper Meadows would be Grandfathered in at 41 PSI. Jordon mentioned that the first phase of Copper Meadows would be Grandfathered in. Jeff motioned, Kim seconded to adopt the new PSI Standards with Ordinance 662. Sean aye – Jeff – aye – Kim – aye, one absent. Approved unanimously.

Adam French – Consider Transfer of the Snake River Historical Homestead

Adam had asked where the City was at with transferring the Snake River Historical Homestead. The Mayor mentioned that the previous conversations about the transfer, it was discussed they didn't want to transfer the Homestead until the Recreation District was ready to take it over. Adam mentioned they were ready. The Mayor mentioned that if they were ready than B.J. could do the paperwork for them. B.J. mentioned that the Mayor had contacted him earlier to see if he could have all the paperwork ready for tonight. B.J. mentioned that he was not able to do that. He had a couple of questioned that raised which one was what happens if and when the Recreation District ever gets rid or tries to get rid of the property, would the property go back to the City. B.J. mentioned he was trying to get the answers to that and wasn't able to get it completed before now. B.J. also mentioned that if the Council is comfortable, they could go ahead and approve the transfer of the property to the North End Recreation District and authorized B.J. to draft up the deed to move ahead, Council can do approve the action. Jeff

motioned, Sean seconded to transfer the Snake River Historical Homestead to North End Recreation District. Approved unanimously. After the motion was done, Adam asked the Council if there was anything further on the 72 acres. The Mayor mentioned that he doesn't want move forward on the 72 acres until they know that the North End Recreation District can start working on it. Jeff asked Adam if they had an overlay of how they are going to do the 72 acres. Adam mentioned that they do have a concept with everything. The Mayor asked Adam where they were at with the 72 acres in which Adam said that they are at the point where they have the concept that they would begin going after grants and it is a lot easier to get grants if the land is in their name. Bryan asked the Council what they were afraid of that could happen that's basically being done now and the it is only being farmed now. Bryan mentioned that their intent would be to continue that. Adam mentioned that they could do an MOU with the City and the Farmer and Jeff would like to have Shelley in the naming. The Mayor asked that as long as the farm is being farmed, would the income go to the City or to the Recreation District. Adam and Bryan mentioned that the income would go the City, that was what was agreed. Adam said that in the MOU what they would do is to put part of the land with grass and the rest of the farm could still be farmed on the majority of the land. The Mayor mentioned that it was okay with letting B.J. draw up an MOU. Jeff mentioned the water rights and Adam said that can all be included in the MOU. Bryan mentioned that they cannot be left with no water out there. That if they are going to build a facility, a bunch of grass, they have to have water. They do not want to be in the same situation that the Historical Park was in trying to figure out how to get water. Bryan mentioned that they could craft something that they could get irrigational water if needed. Adam suggested doing a work meeting and B.J. agreed so he could get the bullets of what the Council wants the MOU to be included. The discussion of the 72 acres MOU will be on the January 8, 2025.

Jaqueline Wittwer and Anna Williams – Snake River Historical Homestead – Reporting of the Upkeep and Maintenance

Anna Williams thanked the many volunteers that helped the Snake River Homestead function this last year. They are excited about the direction that they are going through and working with the North End Recreation District. Anna presented the yearly report and the projects. Ana mentioned to the Council that they had two invoices that they are requesting the Council to help pay. The first one invoice from G&G Lawn Care was \$1,650 for the mowing service. This part of the invoice was not expected but because October was still warm, they had 3 extra mows. The second invoice was \$2,290.61 which was for Sunlight Electric for electrical work that was done to the arena. Anna said they had worked within their budget but these two were left outstanding. Anna mentioned they had \$50,000 budget. Kim asked if that was all gone and the outstanding invoices was what they had gone over. Anna said it was but they had a donation for wood shop tools and that is what they had in the budget. Kim asked if the funds for the maintenance was spent. Kim had mentioned that this year they had the City to fall back on with the extra expense but next year they wouldn't. Anna mentioned that they have gathered a committee, Lynn Kramer, present at the meeting, is the President of the Daughters of the Utah Pioneers. Anna said they are collecting as many valuable committees to be a part of the Snake River Historical Homestead and are meeting again in January to present the budget to the North End Recreation District. Adam mentioned that once the deed is transferred from the

City to the North End Recreation District happens then they will maintain. Anna agreed and said that because the transfer is not official just yet is why they are asking the City for the help. B.J. asked if these would be a reimbursement or if they have not been paid. Anna confirmed that they have not been paid. Jeff said he thought they should go ahead and pay the invoices but he would like to see the financing from the Snake River Historical Homestead. Justin mentioned that the projects fell through because of the way the Homestead was going, projects were not done and of the \$15,000 that was budgeted for Justins crew to help maintain it, the amount spent may have been close to about \$3,000-\$4,000. This did not include the water that was hauled over but the Council had Justin take water the last couple years. Justin said that there was about 90,000 gallons that was taken out there. Jeff mentioned that if it was just done for free. The Mayor said yes but they had done in the past. Kim mentioned that if the money was budgeted then she did not have a problem with paying for the invoices. Jeff asked to see the financial for the next meeting. Kim motioned, Jeff seconded to pay the two invoices from the \$15,000 that was budget. Approved unanimously. Kim asked that Anna to send the financials over. B.J. mentioned also getting the invoices for the money that the Council approved to spend. Anna said yes and they would go to Lisa.

New Council Business

Approval of Business License

Kim moved, Jeff seconded to approve the General and Second-Hand Store Business Licenses. Approved unanimously.

Kim moved, Jeff seconded to accept the approval of the alcohol business license for El Chuy. Approved unanimously.

Approval of Mobile Vendor License

Lisa mentioned that the Council was provided the Business Plan from Ting's Cuisine. The Mayor asked the Chief if had ran a background check. The Chief said he did and there were things, nothing that the Council hadn't approved in the past for anyone else. Kim asked if the Health Department look at these carefully. Chief said that they should get inspected. Sean mentioned that they should get inspected at open and maybe once a quarter. The Mayor asked if they had written permission to set up on Micks property. Lisa mentioned that right now she believed it was verbal but they were still working out the details. The Mayor suggested tabling this until they got written agreement. Kim agreed, however B.J. mentioned that would be between Micks and Ting's Cuisine because it was on private property. B.J. mentioned that if the Council had concerns, they could invite them into the Council to be on the page. After reading the business plan, Kim mentioned she did not have an issue with approving the license. Jeff agreed. The Mayor asked Chief how much he wanted to deal with it, the Chief mentioned that if the Council approved it, they would deal with it, the code states that if they violate the code that the business license get revoked. Kim moved, Jeff Seconded to approve the Mobile Vendor License, Ting's Cuisine. Approved unanimously.

Ratify Approval of Rezone Property 662 N State St from RA to HC

P & Z Committee held a Public Hearing at their last meeting in November and recommended to the Council to approve the rezone. The approval was done via a phone poll by Lisa since the second Council meeting in November was canceled. Jordon mentioned that there were a couple of people that spoke under the public

testimony. Jordon mentioned that the rezone blended with what was already there and the people didn't have any issues with it. Kim asked if the people that spoke if they were for or against. Jordon said they were for. Kim motioned, Jeff seconded to ratify the approval of the rezone property from RA to HC. Approved unanimously.

Ratify Approval of Comprehensive Plan 2025-2035 Adoption

P & Z Committee held a Public Hearing at their last meeting in November and recommended to the Council to approve the updated Comprehensive Plan. The approval was done via a phone poll by Lisa since the second Council meeting in November was canceled. Jordon mentioned that after lots of hours of meetings and discussion and public comments the Comp Plan was finally updated. The Mayor asked if the hearing had gone okay. Jordon said that the hearing went well and there wasn't anyone that made testimony. Kim motioned, Sean seconded to ratify the approval of the Comprehensive Plan 2025-2035. Approved unanimously.

Mikel Anderson – Merit Increase

The Mayor mentioned that Mikel is doing a great job and people like him. The Mayor mentioned he needed a motion to approve. Sean motioned, Kim seconded to approve the merit increase. Approved unanimously.

Old Council Business

Ted Hendricks – Consider moving forward with the Technical Assistance Project

Ted was absent. The Mayor mentioned that the City had received a grant of \$20,000 do a technology-based academy for a business park. This was the first phase which they established a non-profit organization that has 12 board seats. Kim mentioned that between Jeff, Leif, and herself, they are getting more members. She also mentioned that the Mayor had a meeting with Don and Sean individually to give more information of the project since they were both new to the Council. Sean mentioned that the packet Ted sent him home with did clear up a lot of confusion. Sean mentioned that from what he read in the packet, they (non-profit organization) is seeking a \$30,000 investment from the City of Shelley to allow them to go out and get further grants to move forward with the next phase. Sean mentioned that what his and Don's concern is opening the City's checkbook could be a huge unknown as to what they move forward with. Jeff mentioned that the \$30,000 will help getting grants to move forward with and to have the Idaho Department of Commerce pull money together for the \$90,000 to have us build and have a plan specific to a certain property. Kim mentioned that she has been on board with this but she is to the point where she believes that they need to have a bigger board base with people as the private sector. Sean agreed with Kim and also believes there needs to be a bigger board and have more input from a wider range of people but he would love to see the City think long term in this direction and move forward to see what they could do to bring more businesses and more economic growth for the City. Jeff mentioned that they could establish a large board because they need to get some additional people. Kim mentioned that Jeff was going to make some phone calls and Leif was too and in a couple of weeks they would have a few more people. The Mayor mentioned that they need to get a bigger board but that does not crate if they are going to get a grant or not. He also mentioned that they have to decide if they are happy where they are at, they need to stay or if they want to keep moving

forward to put in the \$30,000 to get the \$90,000 to help with the design. Bryan Seargent asked the Council why they didn't think a private sector could do this, why does this need to be the burden of the City to spend money to go out and figure out if this is going to work. Kim mentioned it was to be able to get grants. The Mayor mentioned that it was a burden to the City because it is their job to create jobs and create housing and that is why the City is involved to create a building that people can start their business and then they move out, the business can only stay at the business park for a certain amount of time and after their business grows, they create jobs. Bryan asked if another avenue be that the City is going to put up \$30,000 for someone to come to the City with an idea that they are going to participate on the ground. Sean mentioned that the initial \$30,000 from Ted said at the last meeting is going to help create architectural designs and an actual plan that will put together something that Sean believes that then the City could take to the private sector. Sean believes that right now if the City went to the private sector and said the City has a general idea that the City is going to take and get some funding at the state level to kind of create a bigger project in the City, there's not a lot of detail or even what it might look like or the type of businesses the City would even try to bring in, Sean believes that would be the concern. Bryan suggested that the project be looked at with precaution and maybe look at other similar projects that Ted has done, specifically more Rexburg and see what type of business go in, what the turnover is etc. Bryan feels that as a landowner the City would be competing against tax paying citizens for businesses to pay less rent because the City would be getting grants to help pay for the project. Kim mentioned that before the Council makes a decision, she would like to reach out to Leif about the people he has reached out too and discuss how the board will grow. Sean mentioned that he would be interested in Bryans point that if the City went out to get certain board members to see if they would be incentivized to help contribute from a private sector to help fund his project for certain kickbacks or agreements to help build it in city or maybe without any city. The Mayor mentioned that the goal would be to get the County Commissioner or someone from the County, colleges involved. Jeff motioned, Kim seconded to table the subject with making a work meeting. Approved unanimously.

Department Head Reports

Lisa mentioned that we had received the \$1,000 for the Mayor's Walking Challenge that the Mayor participated in. Lisa thanked the Mayor for participating in that. Lisa also talked about the upcoming luncheon on Christmas Eve for the City Employees. The luncheon would be at noon after City Hall closes for the Holiday. Lisa also mentioned that we had posted for a part time DMV Clerk and it was published in the Post Register, Idaho Journal, and it was on as an ad. The job position was also posed on the City website. Lisa also mentioned that the annual AIC Conference was going to be held in Boise from June 18, 2025 to June 20, 2025.

Mikel mentioned that the Jazz basketball is going on and games will begin January 4th, practices are going on and the jersey's are in and have been handed out to the kids. Mikel said that he is also meeting Mike Reese for the pool. There are a few new things for the pool. Mikel has a meeting with Mike at the first of the year. Mikel also said that the MAYC will be at the Gables tomorrow decorating cookies with the residences.

Jordon mentioned that everything is good. Jordon mentioned that he had a few more building permits than usual this month. People are trying to get foundations before the winter. The professional floor shop on North State St will be put a new building, it is going to be a big building.

Justin mentioned that the crew has most of the leaves cleaned up. The crew has been in the shop doing some equipment maintenance and working on the trucks. The plows will be on the trucks probably next week. Justin also wanted to give an update that the Wednesday before Thanksgiving. A water main did get hit by Fibercom subcontractor. The crew repaired the water line and Fibercom did get billed for the damage. Justin also mentioned that there was an agreement put together and Fibercom did sign off on it. The agreement was sent to B.J. for review it. B.J. asked if they were going to pay the damages before of it would be in the Spring. Justin said they were going to pay for them before. He would get with Lisa next week to do an invoice to bill them. B.J. thanked Fibercom for taking accountability. Justin mentioned that Fibercom did get 90% of the East side of town done and would start on the West side of town in the Spring. Jeff asked why Fibercom was allowed to be on private property. Justin mentioned that Fibercom is not on private property. Fibercom has been allowed to stay in the utility easement or. right of way. Justin mentioned that every street they have been on, the crew has gone through ahead of them and measured out the right of way or the public utility easement so they are not on private property. Jeff mentioned that if Fibercom breaks something they need to fix it and Justin said they have been good to work with on that end. Justin also reported on the Chili Cook off. Justin said Mikel did a good job. Santa came to town, there wasn't a lot of people as usual but it was still good.

Chad said the Police Department is doing great. Chad congratulated Detective Hayman, he received his advanced certificate from POST. He did a lot of hours of training and involved some college credits as well. Chad also mentioned that there a couple of fiscal year 2024 cars that have been built and are waiting for graphics. Those are a couple of weeks out. The next Task Force for ITD will begin December 13th through the beginning of the year. Chad mentioned that he submitted a grant through ITD for a new speed trailer for \$22,000.

Council Reports

Kim mentioned that she was looking at different council meetings around and asked why our Council starts at 7:30 at night and if they want to go earlier at 6:30 p.m. B.J. mentioned that it know if it mattered to him but the risk of starting earlier would be staying later. Sean mentioned that he didn't like that, earlier time. B.J. believes that those who want to attend, they are allowed to get home and have dinner with family or the kids before attending a Council meeting and it would be hard to get here at 6:00 p.m. Kim mentioned it was just a thought.

Adjourned: 9:42 p.m.

APPROVE: _____

ATTEST: _____

DATE	November	AMOUNT	CHECK #
11/4/2024	Idaho Central Credit Union	\$ 2,409.89	550968
11/4/2024	Unum Life Insurance	\$ 13.25	550969
11/6/2024	Sparklight	\$ 297.19	550970
11/6/2024	Verizon	\$ 1,060.16	550971
11/15/2024	A & B Trans	\$ 4,482.00	550972
11/15/2024	AAA Giles	\$ 675.00	550973
11/15/2524	American Linen	\$ 597.30	550974
11/15/2024	Bingham News	\$ 162.56	550975
11/15/2024	Broulim's	\$ 23.90	550976
11/15/2024	Cammins MVP	\$ 534.00	550977
11/15/2024	Chelsie Jolley	\$ 45.00	550978
11/15/2024	Defense Technology	\$ 995.00	550979
11/15/2524	Digline	\$ 101.40	550980
11/15/2024	Eastern Idaho Reg Sewer Dist.	\$ 83,156.92	550981
11/15/2024	Electrical Equipment	\$ 500.00	550982
11/15/2024	Freedon Mailing	\$ 855.42	550983
11/15/2024	Garrett H Sandow	\$ 1,650.00	550984
11/15/2024	Hard Times	\$ 8,624.66	550985
11/15/2524	Home Depot	\$ 79.94	550986
11/15/2024	IAS-Envirochem	\$ 175.00	550987
11/15/2024	Idaho Peace Officers Asso.	\$ 195.00	550988
11/15/2024	Industrial Hose & Fittings	\$ 75.76	550989
11/15/2024	Intermountain Gas	\$ 106.94	550990
11/15/2024	Interstate Billing	\$ 15.74	550991
11/15/2524	Iron Stone Excavation	\$ 1,676.00	550992
11/15/2024	Jenna Bennett	\$ 45.00	550993
11/15/2024	Joseph Pacheco	\$ 306.00	550994
11/15/2024	Magnum Electronics	\$ 575.49	550995
11/15/2024	Manwaring Web Solutions	\$ 22.00	550996
11/15/2024	Mission Commuations	\$ 347.40	550997
11/15/2524	O'Reilly	\$ 60.24	550998
11/15/2024	Petty Cash	\$ 200.00	550999
11/15/2024	Point S Rons Tire	\$ 1,237.56	551000
11/15/2024	PSI Environmental	\$ 19,346.68	551001
11/15/2024	Public Agency Training	\$ 425.00	551002
11/15/2024	Rocky Mountain Power	\$ 12,694.44	551003
11/15/2524	Rons Tire & Mostor Sports	\$ 124.10	551004
11/15/2024	Sams Club	\$ 493.40	551005
11/15/2024	Sara Reyes	\$ 23.58	551006
11/15/2024	Shelley Ace	\$ 778.21	551007
11/15/2024	Shelley Kiwainis	\$ 360.00	551008
11/15/2024	Smith Driscoll	\$ 577.50	551009
11/15/2524	Snake River Chaper of ICC 50.00	Void	551010
11/15/2024	Snake River Valley Irrigation	\$ 2,135.20	551011
11/15/2024	Stoddard Brothers	\$ 1,470.00	551012
11/15/2024	Symetry Garage Doors	\$ 9,200.00	551013
11/15/2024	The Bankcorp Bank	\$ 11,965.08	551014
11/15/2024	Uniforms 2 Gear	\$ 257.09	551015
11/19/2524	Snake River Chapter of Idaho	\$ 50.00	551016
11/26/2024	Allied Business Solutions	\$ 42.06	551017
11/26/2024	Bingham Groundwater District	\$ 14,725.89	551018
11/26/2024	Central Transfer Station	\$ 372.00	551019
11/26/2024	Centurylink	\$ 334.67	551020
11/26/2024	City of Ammon	\$ 200.00	551021
11/26/2024	Dex Imaging	\$ 13.31	551022
11/26/2024	Domino's Pizza	\$ 35.97	551023
11/26/2024	Forsgren	\$ 48,245.90	551024
11/26/2024	Hammon Teton	\$ 16.00	551025
11/26/2024	HD Fowler	\$ 1,856.78	551026
11/26/2024	IDEACOM ESCI	\$ 392.54	551027
11/26/2024	Interstate Billing	\$ 329.22	551028
11/26/2024	Jim's Trophy Room	\$ 48.62	551029
11/26/2024	Knife River	\$ 1,920.00	551030
11/26/2024	Lumen Centry Link	\$ 2.88	551031
11/26/2024	Point S Rons Tire	\$ 363.30	551032
11/26/2024	RDO	\$ 76.29	551033
11/26/2024	Robyn Longhurst	\$ 1,169.64	551034
11/26/2024	Shelco Development	\$ 172,807.65	551035
11/26/2024	Ill-A Trust	\$ 1,272.00	551036
11/26/2024	Manwaring Web Solutions	\$ 22.00	551037
11/26/2024	State Insurance Fund	\$ 6,881.00	551038
11/8/2024	Payroll	\$ 89,260.16	
11/19/2024	Payroll	\$ 82,740.66	
11/29/2024	Payrol LONG	\$ 33,107.75	
	Total	\$ 627,438.29	